PERSATUAN SEKOLAH LODGE (prr/sk/1262/74)

(LODGE SCHOOL ASSOCIATION)

P.0. Box 882, Tabuan Jaya,

93718, Kuching, Sarawak, Malaysia

Tel No.: 082-363554  Fax No.:082-362517
E-mail: info@lodgeschool.edu.my

Homepage: https://www.lodgeschool.edu.my

To . All Parents / Guardians

Date : Monday, 21 April 2025

Title : Director’s Circular April 2025
Circular Number : 05/DIR/2025

Dear Parents / Guardians,

Please take note of the following updates:

Notification Of Temporary Partial Road Closure

Attached is notice from Sarawak Metro (total of 2 pages) which is extracted from their Facebook
page dated 19 April 2025.

It is regarding section of road closure from Kampung Kastam Tabuan Jaya to Vivacity Megamall
along Jalan Wan Alwi.

Located in the vicinity is our Lodge International School. This closure is expected to affect traffic
flow and may contribute to the existing congestion, especially during our dismissal times.

We strongly urge everybody to practice road courtesy, caution and patience when approaching these
affected areas.
Public Examinations 2025

Parents of students who are sitting for their IGCSE & A-Levels Examinations 2025, please take
note that all scheduled examinations will take place as planned.

In accordance with CIE (Cambridge International Eexamination), no rescheduling of their
examinations is permitted.

We appreciate your cooperation in ensuring that your children are punctual for all of their
examinations.

Please plan your journey carefully especially when there are examinations scheduled.
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We will update as and when we receive new announcement.

For further information, please contact the following:

Director, Mr Su Hiong Ai
Principal, Primary & Kindergarten, Mdm Prisca Chambers
Principal, Secondary, Mr Yunus Anak Apok

Principal, International, Mr Markus Gatuman

“TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE”

Yours Sincerely,

Bgtor
e Group of Schools
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012-8726123
019-8180260
013-8063553
013-8335817
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The section of road from Kampung Kastam
Tabuan Jaya to Vivacity Megamall along Jalan
Wan Alwi will be partially diverted, for drainage
and road widening works.

This temporary partial diversion will start from 19
April 2025, as part of the development of the Blue
Line for the KUTS project.

Road users are advised to take alternative routes
to ease traffic flow to get to your intended
destinations.

Please follow all traffic management measures,
road warning signs and speed limit, for the safety

of road users and construction workers.

Thank you for your patience and cooperation.
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NOTIFICATION

TEMPORARY PARTIAL ROAD DIVERSION
FOR DRAINAGE AND ROAD WIDENING WORKS
AT JALAN WAN ALWI, KUCHING

Date : | 19 APRIL 2025 TO 18 OCTOBER 2025

Time : | 9:00 AM TO 4:00 PM, 9:00 PM TO 4:00 AM (DAILY)

Duration : | 6 MONTHS

Purpose : | DRAINAGE AND ROAD WIDENING WORKS

Location JALAN WAN ALWI! (FROM KAMPUNG KASTAM TABUAN JAYA TO VIVACITY
MEGAMALL)

Road users are advised to be cautious when driving in the area listed above.

Please adhere to all traffic management measures, road warning signs, and speed limit, to ensure
the safety of road users and construction workers.

sarawak Metro Sdn Bhd will duty notify the public of any changes with regard to this notiflcation
Road users are advised to plan their journey accordingly.

For any inquiries regarding this notice, please emall to 555999@sarawak.gov.my oOr

fReference Numbar KUTSLL-SMSB-ALLR-1P102- TREA- TM-000015

Dale: 17 Apid 2028 K_UTS‘




